

## Central Texas Youth Lacrosse Association

Affiliate programs represented: CAYLA, Cedar Park, Dripping Springs, Gateway (by proxy), Lake Travis, New Horizons, Trojans Youth Lacrosse, Round Rock, Round Rock, St Andrews, St Stephens, Smithson Valley, Vipers, Vista Ridge, Westlake

Board Meeting: 11/4/13

#### **NEW PROGRAMS:**

We're pleased to welcome two new programs as affiliates:

## Reagan Lacrosse

**Bush MS Lacrosse** (Interim name until otherwise named)

It is worth noting the discussion concerning San Antonio based teams, like the ones above, and the longer term goals of both the teams and the CTYLA. Several teams have requested membership in CTYLA because we offer a larger skill base and established league. While the preference for all would be to build a stronger league in the San Antonio area, the CTYLA is not willing to turn these programs away. Efforts will be made at both the USL Chapter and CTYLA levels to help grow the S.A. league.

## **COACH TRAINING:**

Registration for both CEP Level 1 and Level 2 clinics are open at www.uslacrosse.org.

**CEP Level 1**: November 9, from 9am-4pm at Vandergrift High School. CEP 1 is great for first time coaches, providing a good foundation of structure and drill mechanics. Registration is available through the US Lacrosse website. Refer questions to Mike Wright (mrwaustin@gmail.com).

**CEP Level 2**: November 16 in Dripping Springs. CEP 2 is designed to train coaches for higher age and skill levels. Registration should be available through the USL site soon, if not there already. Refer questions to Troy Jamail (<a href="mailto:troy.jamail@hwaparking.com">troy.jamail@hwaparking.com</a>).

# **RULES:**

Tentative date for Ref Training is January 18. Location to be announced.

Proposed 2014 referee fees follow the lead of the Dallas leagues. Numbers are being worked on, along with their effect on team dues. We'll get them out in the next week or so and vote at the December meeting.

2014 Rules and Waivers are being finalized and integrated for easier distribution and will be sent out as soon as they are ready.

**LEAGUE MANAGEMENT:** Congratulations to the newly elected CTYLA executive board:

President: Rich Egan

Vice-President, League Administration: Derek Craig Vice-President, Rules & Officials: Dave Emerick

Secretary: Cynthia Massery

Treasurer: Jason Isaac

**Next Meeting: December 9th**